
 
THE CHAPEL MESSENGER 

MARCH 2022 
 

A Letter from Pastor Josh__________________                                                                 
      “Raising Up Fully Committed Followers of Jesus Christ.”      March 2022 
 

 

Chapel Friends, 

 

I'm grateful to announce our community Lent services this 

March. Chapel will be joined alongside St. Paul's, Emmanuel, and 

Winterstown UMC's. We will be gathering Sunday evenings at 

6pm with a time of refreshments and fellowship afterwards. Each 

week we will gather at a different church, hear a message from 

different pastors, and hear different music. I look forward to 

worshipping with you and members of our neighboring 

community as we prepare for Christ's resurrection. 

 

 

For Him, 

 

Pastor Josh  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              PG 1 

Contact Us 

W: chapelchurch.org 

P: 717-244-6375 

f: @ChapelChurch 

Worship Schedule: 

8 AM – Traditional 

9:15 – Small Groups & 

Sunday School 

10: 30 AM – Modern 

Join us online on our 

facebook page or 

chapelchurch.org  

Church Office Hours: 

Monday – Friday 

9: 30 AM – 12: 30 PM  

Prayer Chain: 

chapelpt@mail.com 

 

 



 

 

Worship Updates 
 

 

March 27 – Combined Service at 10:00 AM– special music by “Of The Day” 
Sunday School is by class discretion 
 

Special Additional Lent Serivces @ 6:00 PM 
( Refreshments will be available) 

 
March 6:  Pastor Tim Funk at Chapel church – Red Lion  

March 13: Pastor Josh Wargo at St. Paul’s UMC – Red Lion 

March 20: Pastor David Shultz at Emmanuel UMC – Windsor 

March 27: Pastor Angie Nett at Winterstown UMC - Felton  
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Mar 3       Youth night 6:30 – 8 

Mar  6       Sunday Schl 9:15 – 10:15 

Mar10      Youth night 6:30 – 8 

Mar13     Sunday Schl 9:15 – 10:15                                      

Mar17     Youth Night 6:30 - 8  

Mar 20     Sunday Schl 9:15 – 10:15 

Mar 24     Youth night 6:30 - 8    

Mar 27 No Sunday School 

Mar 31 Youth Night 6:30 - 8                                    



 
 
 
 

Children’s Ministry 
 

Children’s Ministry Information for March Newsletter 

OVERNIGHT “LOCK-IN” 

TWEENS MARCH 18 EVENT: 

Place:   Chapel Church parish building. 

Time:    6:30 PM Friday drop off 

              8:00 AM Saturday morning Pick-up 

RSVP:  We will need a head count by March 13.  Call or text Clint 717 487-5508 or Chris 717 495-7232 

The tweens are looking forward to a fun “overnight” event on Friday March 18. 

They will spend the night eating Pizza, playing board games, dodge ball, nerf games and watching 
movies, if they can stay awake!   

A Donut breakfast with Choc milk & OJ will be available for the early risers.  

 

The kids will need or may want to bring the following: 

1. Snack and drink 

2. Pillow, blanket, and sleeping bag 

3. Toiletries  

4. Change of clothing  

5. Flashlight 

6. Nerf gun, ammo, and eye protection  

7. A board game 

 

Chapel will supply: 

1.  Pizza and drinks for the evening 

2. Donuts, chocolate milk, and orange juice for breakfast 

3. A movie 
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Date ~ Saturday, April 16, 2022 

Location ~ Chapel Church 3050 Cape Horn Road, Red Lion 

Event Time ~ 10:00 AM – 11:00 AM 
Games, Bible Story, Egg Hunt, and MORE! 

Ages ~ birth through sixth grade 
NOTE ~ This is NOT a drop-off event!  

Parents are to remain with their children at all times. 
Questions ~ Chris Kessler, 244.6375 x108 or chris@chapelchurch.org 

Child (ren) Name (s)   Age Group ~ Please circle 

  0-3 4-6 7-9 10-12 

  0-3 4-6 7-9 10-12 

  0-3 4-6 7-9 10-12 

  0-3 4-6 7-9 10-12 

  0-3 4-6 7-9 10-12 

 

How did you hear about this event? ____________________________________ 

Email for Future Events: _____________________________________________ 

NOTE:  Please be aware that pictures will be taken throughout this event and could be used for media or 

display purposes and are the exclusive property of Chapel Church and its photographer(s). 

   

Parent/Guardian Signature  Date 
Please mail to ~ Chris Kessler, Chapel Church, 3050 Cape Horn Road, Red Lion, PA 17356 

Or scan and email to ~ chris@chapelchurch.org 

Volunteers will be needed to help. 
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 Camp Penn, Greene Hills, Mount Asbury, Wesley Forest…which 

one will you chose? Church camps run from June – August with so 

many offerings such as hiking, backpacking, soccer, music, drama, 

canoeing/kayaking, photography, archery and other adventures! 

Gather a few friends and have a great fun-filled time!  Please note that 

there are discounts for multiple siblings attending!  To explore the various camps 

that are available and registration information, please go to http://www.susumcamps.org.  

Chapel Church will pay one half of the early registration camp fee if you do one of the following 

(additional financial support is available if needed-contact Chris): 

(1) Complete your application online & pay one-half the registration fee with a credit card 

to hold your spot at camp.  Please make a copy of your online application & receipt to 

give to Chris Kessler by 4/24/22; OR 

(2) Complete a paper application and send in a check with one-half the registration fee to 

hold your spot at camp.  Please be sure to make a copy of the application and give to 

Chris Kessler by 4/24/22.                           

 

SPRING CRAFT CLASS/WORKSHOP 

Join us on Thursday, March 10 at 10-12 noon in the Education Wing.  We have a super cute 

Easter craft that you will enjoy making and arranging.  Since we couldn't decide on just one 

craft (smile), there are two samples shown in the lobby of the main church building and in the 

main entrance of the Parish Building, along with sign up sheets.  You will only make one of the 

crafts, but instructions and supplies will be available for the other craft if you choose to take 

home to make.  Each craft is $5.00, so if you make one and take another home to complete, 

your cost would be $10.00.  There will be several other crafts on display with ideas on how to 

get supplies and make on your own.... so go home with one craft and ideas for additional 

projects for the spring and summer!   

NOTE:  If you are unable to attend during the day, please contact Gaye Ludwig at 

717.495.4959 as we will consider an evening class.  
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http://www.susumcamps.org/


 

FREE CONCERT 

SOUTHERN GOSPEL GROUP 

 

 

 

Free Concert – March 26, 2022 at 6:30 PM in the Sanctuary  

Come out and hear this gospel  group that are friends of Katie Conner 

And then join us for combined worship on Sunday at 10:00 AM with special music 

by this group.  
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 It’s official, the Rummage Sale is 

set to happen May 5-7, 2022. 

As you set things aside to donate, 

we’d like to remind you that we 

accept just about everything . . . 

EXCEPT encyclopedias, magazines, large appliances, mattresses/box springs, 

hazardous items, tires, building materials, guns, and any electronics( TV, comp uter, 

tablets, smart watches, cell phones etc ) due to recycling issues.  Direct any questions 

you have to Heather Dunn @ 717-817-3847 or email hdunn251@gmail.com   

Collection Dates:  Tuesday, April 26 th thru Thursday, April 28th  

Collection Times:  9:00 AM – 7:00 PM – Parish Bldg.  

Sale Dates:  Thursday, May 5  8:00 AM – 6:00 PM 

                     Friday, May 6th  8:00 AM – 6:00 PM 

                     Saturday May 7th  8:00 AM – 12:00 PM 

 

RUMMAGE SALE MEETING – March 21 2022 at 6:30 PM 

DEPARTMENT HEADS and TASK FORCE are encouraged to attend this meeting.  

We will have sign up forms in the Narthex for Volunteers soon! 

 

   

     NO MEETING March 2, 2022! 
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Speed Networking 

Wednesday, March 16th  

6:30 PM  Fellowship Hall  

NO MEETING March 2, 2022!                



 

 

Adult Ministry  
 

Several of our small groups have just begun new study topics and are preparing for Lent. New 

materials have been purchased to accompany the lessons. The lessons involve videos that are 

engaging and inspiring. The classes using materials from RightNow Media. If you would like to 

join RNM, please send an email to George at the address listed below. We encourage you to 

check out the many classes we have to offer here at chapel. If you are looking for a class to 

join and want more information about the class, please contact George Bradshaw at your 

convenience. He can be reached at George@chapelchurch.org or 717-244-6375, Ext. 107. 

Thank you! 

Chapel Church Small Group Study Classes 
George Bradshaw, Director of Adult Ministries 

 
Class   When    Location   Contact  
1. God and Bible  Sunday - 9:15  Lounge              Muriel Slenker 
 
2. Crusaders for   Sunday - 9:15  Front FH             Wilson Henry 

     Christ 
 

3. Families for Christ   Sunday- 9:15   Back FH             Gaye Ludwig 
 
4. Homegrown  Sunday- 9:15   B3              Katie Logan/ 
                     Jessie Funk 
 
5. Women’s Class  Sunday- 9:15am  A6              Jean Chubb 
 
6. Hope’s Class  2nd & 4th Thursday  Ed Wing             Hope McKinnell 
 
7. Partners with   Sunday- 9:15AM  A6    Cathy Grim 
 Christ   
 
8. Down on the Farm   2nd Saturday of the month Innerst Farm   Beth Innerst 
 

 

Campus Coordinator 

 

Our facilities are in high demand! Especially the Parrish Building. If you are interested in 

holding an event on our campus, we encourage you to book your date as soon as possible. For 

more information or to book an event, please contact George Bradshaw at 

George@chapelchurch.org or call 717-244-6375, Ext. 107.  
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Leadership Council Updates  

Thank You to Bill Leight: As most of you know, Bill Leight has been serving as our Interim 

Facilities Maintenance person for the past 6 months until we could find a permanent 

replacement.  Bill has done an outstanding job for us, and we can’t begin to thank him enough 

for always going above and beyond in his service for Chapel Church.  The day care director 

reported that Bill has been such a blessing to them in addressing the maintenance needs of 

the church while spreading his smile and love of Jesus to the staff and the children.  Even 

though Bill will not be at the church quite as often, we know that he will continue to stop in to 

visit the daycare while he goes about his other service areas to the church.  Please take the 

time to thank Bill for his blessed service to us in so many ways! 

Welcome to Matt Forney as our Facilities Maintenance Person:  We are pleased to announce 

that Matt Forney has recently started as our part-time Facilities Maintenance Person.  Matt 

has been involved in our Men’s Ministry area at Chapel for the past few years and has shared 

his personal testimony with us in various ways.  In his earlier work experience, Matt had 

performed maintenance work at Coventry at Waterford Apartments and then worked 

construction for several years building houses for various construction companies.  As a result 

he is familiar with plumbing and electrical work from his varied construction experience.  Matt 

also has many other talents and currently operates a small business with his fiancé called NIH 

(New In Him) Media, where they do photography and videos for weddings and other events on 

the weekend.  Matt has been a member of Chapel Church and is excited to be working around 

other Christians during the week as he does our maintenance work.  Please welcome Matt 

when you see him at work at Chapel!     

 

 Task Force Meeting 

March 1st 

6:30 PM 

          Fellowship Hall 
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Happy Birthday & Anniversary: 

 
            Mar 4    Scott & Pam Cunningham  March 25  Jim & Deb Fickes 
 Mar 11   Charlie & Cheryl Hess  
 Mar 14    Jerry & Linda Henry 
       

 

 

 

 

 
2 Misty Goldstein   20 LeeAnn Wilt 

 3 Brooke Gingrich  22 John Wagaman   
 4 Jerry Farrell           23 Matt Logan    
 4 Connie Hussman      24 Grant Fickes     

5 Dalton Orwig   24 Toby Shoff 
 7 Rachael Conrad  24 Nancy Smith   
 7 Kathy Leiphart  25 Jillian Tyson    
 9 Valarie Ludwig-Day  26 Ruth Poff        
 10 Jay Goldstein   26       Ernie Smeltzer   
 10 Michael Hengst   27 Vanessa Fickes  
 12 Addy Bailey     27 Casey Helmeczi 
 14 Grace Meyer   28 Dan Cooley 
 14 Linda Rinehart  29 Jeremy Orwig     
 16 Cassie Durham  30 Brad Sprenkel   
 16 Ione Groff   31 David Bluett    
 16 Ruth Luckenbaugh  31 Lyra Schell      
 18 Lana Cooley     
 18 John McClane  
 20 Pat Miller 
 
What a wonderful surprise we had receiving so many cards of congratulations for our 50th anniversary. Your 

thoughts, prayers, gifts and personal notes were very much appreciated. 

Thank you so much, 

Bradd and Christine Sprenkel 
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Go to our website  

And catch up with what’s happening at Chapel! 

Chapelchurch.org 


